TAC Governance Task Force Report

August 15, 2002


The TAC Subcommittee Governance Task Force met on Thursday, August 15.  The Task Force will meet again on Wednesday, September 4, the day before the next TAC meeting.

Background

The purpose of the Task Force is to review the effectiveness of the current governance, subcommittee structure and procedures.  At issue is the ability of the current structure to address issues in a timely manner.  This is in response to the LOC questioning the effectiveness of the current ERCOT governance particularly the TAC Subcommittees’ ability to recognize and correct problems quickly.  The Task Force was established following a meeting of TAC/Subcommittee Chairs and BOD governance committee chair, John Stauffacher.

Subcommittee chairs were asked to gather comments on behalf of their subcommittee.  If the Task Force concludes that changes in subcommittee structure, scope or process would serve to improve the ability of the stakeholders and ERCOT to address functional issues, a corresponding recommendation will be made to TAC.

Status

The main focus of this meeting was to discuss items specific to RMS:

RMS Structure – The Task Force discussed the structure of RMS and whether or not the segment representative model, based on TAC governance, is appropriate or is as effective as alternatives.  Particularly, the appropriateness of an IOU segment in the retail environment was discussed.  Many comments received from RMS members pointed out that IOUs are treated as one entity on RMS but are now unbundled into two key players in the retail market, AREPs and TDSPs.   The Task Force discussed several segment configurations that would include all stakeholders in the retail market in a more equitable manner.

RMS Governance – The Task Force discussed the size of the RMS, with some comments suggesting RMS is too big, and other comments revealing feelings of exclusion by “guests” who have a significant stake in the market, but no vote.  The task force discussed making participatory segment voting mandatory, such that all stakeholders present have a voice in decisions with one vote per entity and one vote per segment.

RMS Scope – The Task Force discussed the current scope of RMS and particularly its role in monitoring compliance by ERCOT and MPs with Protocols and procedures.  The Task Force discussed the RMS’s relationship with the newly formed “Retail MOD” at the PUCT.  Further understanding of this new groups scope will be necessary to reach conclusions on this issue.  

Monte Jones was invited to meet with the group for a short time late in the meeting.  Mr. Jones shared his input and perspective on RMS governance and effectiveness issues based on his experience working with the retail market problems over the last several months.

The Task Force has reached no conclusions.  In fact, it has been a goal to examine all input and discuss many options before focusing in on possible recommendations to TAC.  The Task Force should be in position to reach more specific conclusions or specific recommendations at its next meeting.
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